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Special Assistant to Prime Minister Shaza Fatima Khawaja met with the 

Argentinian Ambassador at Prime Minister’s office in Islamabad today. 

Matters of mutual interest were discussed during the meeting. SAPM 

briefed the ambassador about different initiatives of the Prime Minister's 

Youth Programme The Ambassador underscored the strong collaboration with 

Pakistan and stressed further expansion of the existing working relationship with 

Pakistan.  

Special Assistant to the Prime Minister on Youth Affairs Shaza Fatima 

Khawaja has congratulated Argentina on its spectacular success in the field 

of football and said that bilateral sports competitions between Pakistan and 

Argentina can prove beneficial for both countries. She expressed these 

views during a meeting with The Ambassador of Argentina to Pakistan 

Leopoldo Francisco Sahores on Wednesday. She congratulated Argentina 

on its spectacular success in the field of football, adding that the national 

spirit is associated with sports. She said that bilateral sporting events 

between the two countries would be beneficial.  

The Special Assistant said that under the Prime Minister Youth Program, 

cricket and football trials will be held soon, these trials will be held in all 

parts of the country, and the youth program is for all men and women. 

Speaking on the occasion, the Ambassador of Argentina said that we are 

grateful for the encouragement and love of Pakistan. He said that Pakistan 

is bursting with talent. He also showed special interest in promoting 

women's football in the country and the possibility of women's football 

matches between the two countries to promote healthy sporting culture.  
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